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1 Purpose 
 
1.1 To review the impact of the Small Steps Big Changes programme in 

local communities. 
 
2 Action required 
 
2.1 The Committee is asked to review and comment on progress and 

performance so far from Small Steps Big Changes, and review and 
comment on proposed plans. 

 
3 Background information 

 
3.1 Small Steps Big Changes is Nottingham’s 10 year “A Better Start” Big 

Lottery Funded Programme. Headed up by CityCare, a third sector 
provider of community health services, Small Steps Big Changes is a 
partnership between Nottingham City Council, Health partners, Voluntary 
sector Organisation, Parents, Families and Communities. The 
programme focuses on pregnant women, children, parents and 
communities in Arboretum, Aspley, Bulwell and St Anns; 

 
3.2 Councillors from those wards where Small Steps Big Changes operates 

requested an opportunity for Children and Young People Scrutiny 
Committee members to review the impact of the programme on local 
communities; 

 
3.3 Sheona Dalton (Business and Contracts Manager) and Karla Capstick 

(Programme Director) will be attending the Committee to present 
information, answer Councillors questions, and respond to feedback. 

 
4 List of attached information 
 
4.1 Background information from Small Steps Big Changes. 
 
5 Background papers, other than published works or those 

disclosing exempt or confidential information 
 
5.1 None. 
 
6 Published documents referred to in compiling this report 
 
6.1 None. 
 



 

7 Wards affected 
 
7.1 Arboretum, Aspley, Bulwell and St Anns. 
 
8 Contact information 
 
8.1 Zena West, Senior Governance Officer 
 Zena.west@nottinghamcity.gov.uk  
 0115 8764305 
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